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Sutton upon Derwent Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting
held on Monday 20th November 2017 at 7.30pm at Sutton upon Derwent Village Hall
Present:- 

Chair: 


Cllr E Rogers
Councillors: 

G Stephenson, B Green, E Smith, 
Ward Councillors:       A Strangeway
Clerk:


Mrs Yvonne Eggleston
5 parishioners were present

112/17
    To record any Apologies for Absence – Cllrs K Hobman, R Pearson, A Hardcastle
113/17
    To record any Register of Interests – None
114/17     To hear any matters raised by attending Parishioners with the consent of the Chairman 
(10 minutes maximum) – 
    There are concerns about the vehicles which are parking on the bend near St Vincent’s Row.

    The concerns were noted and the situation will be reviewed.
115/17
    To approve the minutes of the previous meeting and release for publication if approved:
                 Proposed: Cllr Green. Seconded: Cllr Smith, that the minutes be approved and signed
                 in readiness for publication. All in favour. Action - YE
116/17
     To discuss any matters arising from the minutes of the previous meeting:
                 018/16c  Children’s Playing Field Funding: -  members are having difficulty in obtaining

                 definitive costings for play equipment., but will persevere. Most companies are wanting to visit 
                 the site before stating a price, though the general consensus of opinion is that the wishes of the 
                 children should be obtained first. 
                 Cllr Strangeway will ask ERYC Play, Sports and Leisure Dept if they know of any play equipment

                 trade fairs which are due to take place. Action – AS
     018/16a   Neighbourhood Plan – This item is on-going and will be carried forward to the next
     meeting.
                 142/15d    Update on public footpaths: 

 
     Off-road footpaths – Cllr Rogers thanked Cllr Smith for advising the members of the Ramblers’ 
                 Association’s intention to put down hardcore on the footpath along side the river bank. This will

                 be done subject to the weather.
                 089/16   i) Road Safety:                
                 Sandhill Lane – A resident has written to the High Chief Constable advising him of the problems

                 with speeding on Sandhill Lane. Correspondence has been received offering speed signage. 

                 Cllr Stephenson will look into this. Action - GS
                 Give way markings have been painted at the junction of Sandhill Lane and Main Street. 

                 The formation of a trod was discussed when members of the Parish Council met with the ERYC

                 Taskforce. It was suggested that Mr Gill be asked to continue to run his tractor along the grass
                 verge to help create a safe level path for pedestrians. ERYC will then provide some wood

                 chippings which could be spread along the verge, thus creating a pathway. Action – ES,YE
                 The brick pillar between The Old Rectory and 6 Woldcroft which has fallen down is still

                 awaiting removal.
                 Hagg Bridge – the hole across the carriageway is getting deeper. The temporary barrier on the
                 bridge has been made secure. Cllr Strangeway reported that road repairs will be carried out 

                 when the barrier is replaced. The works will entail a road closure and a substantial diversion will

                 have to be put in place. Cllr Strangeway will continue to pursue this with Dave Sach at ERYC. 

                 Action – AS

                  089/16 ii) Noticeboards – This is work in progress. 
                  029/17 i) Sutton upon Derwent Flood Committee – the committee met on 15th November. It 
                  was agreed that the following questions be put to Yorkshire Water.

· What was the course of events that led to the recent failures of the rising main on 3 occasions?

· With regard to the flow meters in Sutton upon Derwent, Melbourne and East Cottingwith, how is the flow monitored and is it in real time?

· How many times, in the past 3 years, have the storage tanks overflowed?

· When they overflow, where does it go?

· What are the sizes of the incoming pipes to the flow meter?

· What is the size of the outgoing pipe from the flow meter?

                   The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 17th January 2018 at 2.00pm, subject to

                   receiving a response from Yorkshire Water.
                   Cllr Green is looking at previous paperwork which has been passed over by Mr Chris Wise.
                  029/17 i) Grass verge from Church to Sutton Bridge – the verge has been cut with a tractor

                  and flail by ERYC to a width of 2 metres. The instruction was for a 3 metre cut and to extend up
                  behind the wooden posts on the approach to the bridge. ERYC will  remedy this. The cutting of 
                  the verge will be put on the cutting schedule. It was noted that the overhanging willow trees

                  prevent ERYC from doing their job properly.
                  The appearance of the verge is adversely affected by the presence of weeds, including

                  Himalayan Balsam, which is growing in the Fishermen’s carpark and have spread across to the 

                  field on the other side of the road, which is an SSI. This contravenes the Weed Act of 1982. The

                  Clerk will write to the Angling Association requesting that they tidy up their land which contains 3

                  notifiable weeds, or the matter will be passed to the Enforcement Officer. Action – YE
                  095/17 iv) Crown Estate tree and hedge maintenance – Angus Hudson from Carter Jonas
                  has contacted Cllr Rogers in response to the letter sent last month. Land between The Old 

                  Coach House and Cherry Tree Farmhouse is no longer owned by the Crown, therefore the

                  issue of the overhanging tree rests with the homeowners. The meeting was subsequently

                  informed that work to remove the offending tree began earlier in the day.
                  The path to the Church is not the Crown’s responsibility. It is thought that this will have to be 

                   referred to the Highways Dept.

                   The hedge between Browney Hill and Derwent Farm has had a slight cut by ERYC when they

                   were cutting the grass verge. It is thought that ERYC procedures should be invoked. The Clerk 

                   is to include this in her letter to Paula Parker, the Enforcement Officer. Action - YE
                   095/17 vi) November 5th Fireworks Event – this was very successful. An article has been put

                   in the Parish Newsletter thanking residents for their support.
                   099/17 i) ‘Permanent Status’ reference to Herrington Park – Mr Robb in formed the meeting

                   that the ‘permanent status’ dates back to an appeal decision in 2003. Although the word

                  ‘permanent, does not appear in the ruling, the Inspector stated that the ‘siting of holiday lodges’

                   could not be regarded as ‘siting of caravans’ but the ‘erection of holiday homes’. This therefore 

                   equates to ‘permanent’. ERYC then failed to update their records but subsequent applications

                   have been for the erecting of holiday lodges. There has been a misunderstanding of the 

                   terms used.
                  099/17 i) Consultation process complaint to ERYC Planning Dept – Cllr Hardcastle has
                  looked into the legislation and although it is a grey area, the law has been complied with. It is

                  possible for Planning Officers to make recommendation prior to the end of the consultation 

                  period. Procedures vary from one Authority to another. Having discussed and investigated, the

                  Parish Council recognises that ERYC are not following the best standard in the UK. 

                  Proposed Cllr Stephenson, seconded: Cllr Green
                  099/17 i) Enforcement of removal of containers, Herrington Park – correspondence has be

                  received from ERYC in relation to the containers. An application needs to be submitted to the

                  Planning Dept to retain the containers for temporary  storage until located elsewhere. Mr Robb

                  informed the meeting that this is his intention. ERYC would like to speak to those residents

                  whose rear gardens overlook the site. Photographs have already been taken by the

                  Enforcement Officer. It was agreed that the Clerk should contact homeowners in the vicinity to 

                  request some up to date photos. Mr Robb is currently in conversation with the Planning Dept to

                  vary the design of the 6 bed lodge to build a bike store. On completion of the build it would be

                  possible to remove the containers. Action - YE
      106/17vii) Dog fouling on Children’s Playing Field – an article has been placed in the Parish
      Newsletter asking dog owners not to take their dogs onto the Playing Field.

      Cllr Green has obtained a sign indicating that dogs are not allowed, other than guide dogs. This

      will be placed on the gate. Action – BG
117/17       Agenda Items


i)  Beacon Green grass and hedge cutting – the contract with Trevor Lee will soon be up for renewal. It was proposed that the Clerk ask Mr Lee if he would be able to remove the grass cuttings and how much it would be. Proposed : Cllr Rogers Seconded: Cllr Stephenson 

Action – YE
William Ward is to be asked how much he usually charged to cut the section of grass which is the responsibility of the Tennis Club. Action – YE

An invoice has been received from the Tennis Club for the use of the roller. It is unsure if it was used, Cllr Stephenson will look into this, Action – GS
118/17
      To note and approve the Monthly Financial Report for October 2017

      The monthly financial report for October 2017 was tabled and accepted by all councillors.
      Proposed: Cllr Green. Seconded: Cllr Stephenson. All in favour.
      To receive and note expenditure against precept to date – received and noted.
                  To note and approve any Requests for Payment and any other requests for payments 
                   received:
1) Mrs Y Eggleston £404.71 – salary and holiday pay
2) HMRC £98.60 – tax
3) Royal British Legion £17.00 – poppy wreath
4) Trevor Lee £446.00 – cutting of Beacon Green grass and hedges
5) Trevor Lee £350.00 – cutting Children’s Playing Field grass
6) Mrs Y Eggleston £10.46 – postage
                   Proposed:  Cllr Stephenson Seconded: Cllr Smith. Agreed by all that these payments
                   should be made.
119/17
      To note and process any Planning Matters


      New Applications: 

      17/03580/PLF Erection of first floor extension following increase in roof height and

                  installation of dormer windows, construction of porch to front and associated internal 

                  and external alterations for Mr & Mrs C Booth   
                  This application was received just before the meeting. The Clerk will request and extension to 

                  the consultation period to allow councillors to look at the application in more detail. Action - YE
                  Notices of decisions received: 
      None
120/17
      To hear and note any correspondence matters
                  A poster outlining the work of the Tree Legacy Charter has been received in response to the 

                  application and subsequent receipt of a tree which has been donated to the school. This will be

                  given to the school. 
121/17
      To conduct any other business by consent of the Chairman 
       Cllr Rogers attended the ERNLLCA quarterly meeting which was held on18th October in the

       Village Hall. It was not well attended by other Parish Councils so will meet annually in future.

       Cllr Stephenson and the Clerk attended the Western Parishes meeting on 26th October in

       Pocklington. It was understood that a Planning Officer would be in attendance, but this was not

       the case. The meeting was assured that an Officer would attend the next meeting. 

       The Local Plan should be flexible and fluid. Cllr Rudd explained that outside the 

       area, Planning Officers will hold talks with the view that all issues will be resolved.
       The Christmas tree lights will be put up at the beginning of December. Action – BG, GS

       At the recent Village Hall Committee meeting it was agreed that a small sub-committee should

       be set up to arrange the WWI centenary celebrations in November 2018. Cllr Rogers said 

       she would be happy to be on the committee. Cllr Green will report back. Action – BG
       Give way road signage has been carried out at the junctions of Wynam Lane and Wheelwright

       Close with Main Street. ‘School’ ‘Slow’ signage has also been done.

122/17
       To fix the date and time of the next meeting 

       Monday 18th December 2017 at 7.30pm.
                   There being no other business the Chair closed the meeting at 9.04pm
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